HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Minutes
December 10, 2009



HPPC Members Present:
Pedro Arista

Jonathan Batiste (Emeritus)

Gayle Burns

Ed Chitty
Grant Colfax
Michael Cooley
Michael Discepola

Charles Fann (New Member)

Gabriel Galindo (New Member)
Celia Gomez

David Gonzalez (New Member)

Akira Jackson (New Member)

Niko Kowell (New Member)

Weihaur Lau
Montica Levy
Desmond Miller (New Member)
Tatiana Molinar

Steve Muchnick

John Newmeyer

Kyriell Noon
Tracey Packer

Joseph Ramirez-Forcier (New Member)

Marshon Smith

Frank Strona

Tee Tagor (New Member)

Yavanté Thomas-Guess

Tonya Williams

Luke Woodward


HPPC Members Absent:
Jackson Bowman

Pablo Campos (New Member)

Isela González

Ben Hayes

Tom Kennedy
Ken Pearce

Perry Rhodes III

Gwen Smith
Barbara Weiss

.
HIV Prevention Section (HPS):

Elizabeth Davis

Vincent Fuqua

Betty Chan Lew
Eileen Loughran
Jenna Rapues
Harder & Co
Aimee Crisostomo
Process Evaluation:

Kathleen Roe



Guests: 
Kevin Jefferson, Membership/CLC

Amanda Jones, Alternate Member 

Tewodros Tekesel, BCA, Alternate Member
Marliese Warren, CAPS, Alternate Member
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, Agenda Changes

Co-Chair Grant Colfax called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM.  He explained that the Council’s facilitating duties rotate between the Co-Chairs, consisting of two from the community and one representing the government.  He added that unfortunately, the other two Co-chairs are not at today’s meeting because Isela is on holiday with family, and Ben is home sick with the flu.
Grant welcomed the group and acknowledged the new members, community members, and alternates sitting at the table today for the Parity Inclusion & Representation training.  He explained that we will cover regular Council business until 3:30, at which time he will turn things over to the trainer, Tanya Mayo.
Grant made a few announcements, which included the following:
· The House has lifted the Federal ban on Needle Exchange.  Nancy Pelosi had issued a statement applauding the inclusion of language in the fiscal year 2010 Consolidated Appropriations Act lifting the ban on federal funding for syringe exchange initiatives to prevent the spread of HIV.  The omnibus bill passed the House this afternoon by a vote of 221 to 202.
· House Speaker Nancy Pelosi restored more than $5 million of San Francisco's slashed federal HIV/AIDS funding through an appropriations bill that passed the House.
· The City is still in a budget crisis. Barbara Garcia announced at a recent stakeholders meeting that the DPH has a 13 million deficit for 2009, and a 100 million for the upcoming year.  The HIV Prevention section is committed to the priorities outlined by the HPPC, if and when we receive cuts.
1. Review and Approval of Minutes from 11/12/2009

Steve Muchnick moved and Tonya Williams seconded the approval of the 11/12/09 minutes.  No discussion was offered.  The vote was by roll call as follows:

	
	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	
	Pedro Arista
	Y
	Tatiana Molinar
	Y

	
	Jackson Bowman
	NP
	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	
	Gayle Burns
	Y
	John Newmeyer
	Y

	
	Ed Chitty
	Y
	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	
	Grant Colfax
	Y
	Ken Pearce
	NP

	
	Michael Cooley
	Y
	Perry Rhodes III
	NP

	
	Michael Discepola
	NP
	Gwen Smith
	NP

	
	Celia Gomez
	Y
	Marshon Smith
	Y

	
	Isela González
	NP
	Frank Strona
	Y

	
	Ben Hayes
	NP
	Yavanté Thomas-Guess
	Y

	
	Tom Kennedy
	NP
	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	Weihaur Lau
	Y
	Luke Woodward
	Y

	
	Montica Levy
	A
	
	


Y=Yes   N=NO   A=Abstain   NP=Not Present

The minutes from the 11/12/09 HPPC meeting were approved.
2. General Public Comment

The public comment is summarized below:

Jonathan Batiste, from the SFDPH Research Section came to talk about the new UNITY Study Campaign.  He had posters and stickers for Council members and guests.  Jonathan added that the San Francisco site has already recruited 80 participants out of the total 420 needed.  He explained that San Francisco is the fastest recruitment site out of all 6 sites.  Jonathan added that he will be come to the Council to give periodic updates on the UNITY Study.  Please contact HPPC member Pedro Arista at pedro.arista@sfdph.org for additional information.

3.  Members’ Response to Public Comment
There was no member response to public comment.

4.  HPPC Co-Chairs/Steering Committee Written Report
Grant explained that this is a written report, and that in an effort to save time on the agenda he will not go over everything in the report.  He asked members to please read it and to contact him if they have any questions, or to use one of the 3x5 index cards to write down their question.

5.  Parity, Inclusion, & Representation Training

Grant announced that the training facilitator, Tanya Mayo, will take charge of the meeting at this point.  Tanya had an agenda specific to the training which included exercises and activities related to Parity, Inclusion, and Representation.

Tanya will turn the meeting back over to Grant at 5:30 pm.

Tanya Mayo led the group through several activities.  At 5:15, she began to close the training portion of the meeting.  She asked for members’ feedback on issues that came up, or follow-up items to be worked on in the future.  There were three areas of discussion.  Tracey wrote up the comments on butcher paper as Tanya facilitated this discussion.

Challenges
· Ensure equal voice- every voice means something

· Roberts Rules of Order

· Different levels of knowledge

· Influence-knowledge

· Informed “inner circle”- others feeling they might not know enough to vote-haven’t been supported to find their own voice

· Members represent communities not selves

Opportunities
· Look at planning methods & reevaluate based on current state of HIV/ also applies to prevention approach

· Recruitment/representation- ensure recent active representation-direct representation of current needs

Strategies

· Trainings on Roberts Rules

· Change culture-increase debate

· Small groups, write

· Explore other methods of facilitating Council meetings-warm

· Longer term/intensive mentoring as empowerment (6 mos-1yr)

· Engaging broader community thru different methods-text, website, etc.

· Incentivize meetings for highest need

· Recruitment-all members engaged

6.  Member Appreciation
Grant thanked the facilitator and the Membership committee for organizing the training on ensuring parity, inclusion, and representation on the HPPC.
Grant explained that it is now time to distribute certificates of appreciation for HPPC members, Community members, and consultants.  Eileen and Vincent assisted in distributing the certificates.

Grant distributed Kathleen Roe’s certificate last, and acknowledged all her years of work with the HPPC.  Flowers and a card on behalf of the HPPC were given to honor her contributions and insight into the Council work.  
7.  Summary, Evaluation, and Closure of Meeting

Please remind members that Membership has evaluations for today’s training. Please ask members to complete the evaluation so that we can get their feedback on the training. 
8.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 6:00 PM.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Vincent Fuqua.
The next HPPC meeting will be Thursday, January 14, 2010 at the Quaker Meeting House, 65 Ninth Street, San Francisco.
The next HPPC business meeting will be held on Thursday January 14, 2010


3:00 – 6:00 PM


Quaker Meeting House, 65 9th St. (between Market & Mission), San Francisco.























- Page 1 of 2

